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SUBMISSION BY THE ASSOCIATION OF PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS, SCIENTISTS AND 

MANAGERS AUSTRALIA 

1. This submission is made by the Association of Professional Engineers, Scientists and Managers 

Australia in relation to the Exposure Draft of the Black Coal Mining Industry Award published 

by the Fair Work Commission on 29 January 2020. 

2. The Association supports the submission of the Construction, Forestry, Maritime, Mining and 

Energy Union - Mining and Energy Division ("CFMMEU") dated 4 Mach 2020. 
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